THE OPEN SCHOOL  
MISS SHELLY’S NEWSLETTER
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UPCOMING DATES
October 12 – Board Meeting 5:30 p.m. in person at school
Week of October 18 – Parent Teacher Conferences Begin
October 20 – Half day (District Wide)  11:30 Dismissal at Open School for all students
October 21-22 – No School

Parent/Teacher Conferences

Parent/Teacher conferences will begin October 18th.  October 20th is a District Wide Half Day – 11:30 dismissal here for all students.  We are closed on October 21 and 22 as well, the same as District schools. 
Conferences will be held in person with social distancing and masks/face coverings required.  If you are more comfortable with a ZOOM meeting, we can arrange that as well.  I will be sending out a sign-up link, where you can choose a 10-minute time slot for in person conferences. If you would like a ZOOM conference instead, please contact your child’s teacher directly to make that appointment.
Each teacher will have a morning conference session from 7:30 a.m. to 11:00 a.m.
October 18 – Monday – Miss Laura

October 19 – Tuesday – Miss Reanna

October 20 – Wednesday – Miss Joni


These conferences will be held in the office.  Class will be held as normal with other staff members.  If you sign up for one of these conference times and your child does not normally attend that morning, you are welcome to bring your child to their class while you meet with the teachers. 

Conference online sign-up sheets will be sent out via email the week of October 4th, so watch for that email to pick a time slot.  
Maintenance Day – UW Big Event
The UW Big Event is October 9th.  We will have UW students here to rake, clear flower beds, check bikes, and prep the school grounds for winter.  If you would like to pitch in with this maintenance day, just come by the school on the 9th between 10:00-12:00.  Bring a rake if you have one.   Thanks! 
Developmental Screenings
Screenings will be conducted here at the school on October 5th and 6th.   If you return the paperwork that was sent out, your child will receive a developmental screening. Extra paperwork is available in the office.   If you cannot make one of those days, you can schedule a Friday screening at Developmental.  307- 742-3571

https://albany.wyokids.org/developmental-services.html
Developmental screenings are important to assess every child’s development.  1Before2 is IDEAL.  1Before5 is ESSENTIAL to ensure your child will have the best possible outcomes when they enter the school district.  Our developmental screenings are for children age birth to 5 years old and are conducted by highly qualified Early Childhood Specialists and include detailed looks at vision, hearing, cognitive abilities, social/emotional development, speech, language, gross motor skills and fine motor skills.  All screenings are free of charge.

Halloween Classroom Parties

Each class will have a Halloween party on October 29th in the morning.  If your child does not normally attend on Friday mornings, they are welcome to attend without charge for the morning.  Each teacher will have a sign-up sheet for party treats and supplies.  Children can wear costumes (face coverings will still be required, however).  Please no weapon toys with costumes.
Weather permitting:  Costume parade:  11:30 on October 29th – join us on the bike path  for a school-wide costume parade!  The classes will spread out and walk around the bike path so we can all enjoy seeing  the costumes.  

Winter Weather & Recess
Please remember to send your child with coats for our chilly mornings.  We will continue to play outdoors all year, so layers and warm clothing is essential.  Lost and found is in the office by the front door if your child has  misplaced anything.   We go outside unless it is below zero with the windchill factor.   You will see on the monthly calendar we have indicated which classroom has first recess (7:30-8:30 recess slot).  If that is your child’s class, they may be outside when you arrive.  Please walk your child out to the teacher and check in when you drop off.  Once the weather turns, this will help you plan whether your child should arrive in full snow gear for the morning.  

Recess Schedule for 7:30-8:30 drop off recess- see calendar:

Reanna’s class has Tuesday mornings
Laura’s class has Wednesday mornings

Joni’s class has Thursday mornings

They rotate Monday/Fridays

Scholastic Bookfairs and Classroom Orders

We will have a Scholastic bookfair in the office in December.  You will be able to select books to purchase and take home from the fair.  Books make great gifts!  The Bookfair purchases give the school points to purchase items from Scholastic – like our great circle time carpets, bookshelves, and new learning materials.  Classroom orders through the catalogs benefit each classroom with points as well.  Thank you for supporting reading and the school with your Scholastic purchases!
Drop-Off/Pick-Up

Please remember to check your child in/out with the ProCare app each day.  If you forget, let us know so we can check them in/out for you.  The app doesn’t let you check them in/out if you are not physically at the school.  The children are checked in on clipboards with teachers in the classrooms when they arrive, so we know they are present, but the app check in helps us with billing and health screening attendance.
New Staff

We have a couple of new staff members since August when we introduced staff at orientation.  Welcome to Mr. Chrystian, who will be the assistant in the 3-year-old room with Miss Reanna, and Miss Autumn, who will be helping out in all of the classrooms.  We have amazing staff this year!
Board Corner

Welcome to Brant Schumaker, our newest Board member.  Our Board meets on the 2nd Tuesday at 5:30 at the school.  If you are interested in serving on the Board or helping with a committee like fundraising or maintenance, please let us know.  Applications are available on the website, along with a listing of current Board members.[image: image1.png]



Enrichment

Tuesday afternoon – Soccer with Mr. David (Laramie United Soccer) weather permitting
Wednesday morning – Spanish with Miss Shoshana
Wednesday afternoon – Music with Miss Kennedy

Thursday afternoon – art with Miss Tasen

Friday afternoons - library story time (virtual) and music fun with Miss Maddy  
Amazon Smile

A simple way to support the school is to choose Open School as your charity of choice on Amazon.  Simply log in to Amazon through smile.amazon.com and then search Open School as your charity.  We will automatically receive a percentage of profit based on your order. (Order details are never shared, just a donation made by Amazon to us).  It is sometimes tricky to remember to go through the smile.amazon site when you order, but it is an easy way to benefit the school.
COVID-19 Update
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We continue to monitor cases and seek guidance from public health as needed.  By wearing masks indoors/outdoors, we can avoid future closures of entire classrooms and hopefully avoid transmission. We understand that closing classrooms is a hardship on families, children, and staff.   If social distancing of 6 feet can be maintained - riding bikes, a teacher led outdoor activity, outside at the picnic tables spread apart, etc., then masks won’t be required.  We either have to social distance or wear masks to avoid quarantine situations and reduce transmission risks.

We have purchased flannel lined, adjustable gaiters for each child and we have disposable masks for outdoor options as well.  The gaiters are nice when it  is cold – dual purpose of keeping the face warm.  

COVID cases in our community are moderate-high currently, and we will keep evaluating policies as the numbers decrease. We appreciate you keeping your child home with any symptoms of illness, and for your cooperation in our efforts to keep everyone safe!  Getting through this challenging time is a group effort, so thank you!!
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Jack-o-Lantern Juice

Ingredients:
2 cups frozen peaches

1 carrot cut into chunks

2 medium bananas
1 cup plain yogurt

1 cup milk

Instructions





www.superhealthykids.com
Use a sharpie to draw jack-o-lantern faces on two clear plastic cups.

Add all ingredients to a blender and blend well.

Pour smoothie into cups and serve immediately
Find us

Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/laramieopenschool/

Website:   http://www.laramieopenschool.org/
Lesson Plans are posted weekly on the website under the Lesson Plans tab

Email:  openschool1@hotmail.com
